
 

 
Official Proceedings                         (1) 

St. Landry Parish School Board  July 25, 2017 

 

 
The St. Landry Parish School Board was called to order by the President and convened in special session on, Wednesday, 
June 13, 2018 at 4:30 p.m. in the Office of the Board, Supplementary Resource Center, Opelousas, Louisiana.  A roll call was 
taken and in attendance were the following members: Mrs. Candy Gerace, Mrs. Hazel Sias, Ms. Mary Ellen Donatto, Messrs. 
Anthony Standberry, Charles Ross, Milton Ambres, Raymond Cassimere, Donnie Perron, Kyle Boss, Randy Wagley, and Mr. 
Huey Wyble, Mr. Roger Young and Mr. Albert Hayes were absent. 
 
Ms. Claudia Blanchard addressed the board with a reccomendation in reference to item #3  
 
Item #3: 
A motion was offered by Mr.Standberry and seconded by Mr. Ambres to install drainage and catch basins around the 
perimeter of Port Barre High School and install floor joists, complete all renovations to classroom floors and walls and also 
the waterproofing of the main building not to exceed $225,000. A roll call vote was taken as follows: 
 
YEAS: A. Standberry, C. Ross, M. Ambres, C. Gerace, D. Perron, K. Boss, R. Wagley, M. Donatto, R. Cassimere, H. 

Wyble 
NAYS:  H. Sias 
ABSENT: A. Hayes, R. Young 
ABSTAIN: - 
~ Motion Passed 
 

 
With there being no further business pending before the board, the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:23 p.m. by 
motion of Mr. Ambres and seconded by Mr. Perron.      
 

Mrs. Candy Gerace, Board President 
 
ATTEST:     Mr. Patrick D. Jenkins, Superintendent 
 
  

 
 
 

 

 


